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Check against delivery 
 
Chair, 
 
Micronesia supports the elaboration of a convention on the basis of the ILC’s draft articles on 
the protection of persons in the event of disasters.  We do so for a couple of reasons. 
 
First, it is a matter of principle for Micronesia that as a default approach, the international 
community, particularly the General Assembly, should proceed to elaborate conventions on the 
basis of draft articles that are produced through careful and competent work by the International 
Law Commission (“ILC”).  This is a key element of the United Nations Charter, which tasks the 
General Assembly to “initiate studies and make recommendations for the purpose of ... 
encouraging the progressive development of international law and its codification.”  Treaty-
making is a core function of States and is essential for the fostering and maintenance of orderly 
relations in the international community. 
 
Second, unlike with most products of the ILC, the Sixth Committee has actively assessed the 
work of the ILC on this particular topic over several years through the framework of a focused 
Working Group, and this has fostered a particular degree of maturity in the discussions that 
lends itself well to launching a treaty-making exercise.  This Working Group process has 
clarified initial views on the scope and content of the draft articles, highlighted the need to 
tighten or otherwise revise some of the draft articles to address various concerns, and 
generated interesting possible ways to bridge differences in those views.  My delegation has 
made multiple interventions over the last several years in the Working Group and the broader 
Sixth Committee that pointed out some of our questions and concerns about the scope and 
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content of the draft articles, including with respect to the definition of “disaster” and the need to 
avoid weakening existing obligations of States under international law, such as obligations to 
address root causes and adverse impacts of climate change.  We are confident, however, that a 
treaty-making exercise will aid in sharpening this discourse in a positive and constructive way, 
building on the work done in this Working Group and the broader Sixth Committee over the last 
several years and allowing for necessary refinements to the draft articles from the ILC. 
 
To conclude, to echo what the distinguished delegate of Italy mentioned earlier this morning, we 
agree that the work of the ILC is not a perfect product, but it is a strong foundation for States to 
do the work that we as States are uniquely positioned to do as treaty-making actors. 
 
I thank you. 
 

 


